Delaware State Emergency Response Commission (SERC)
Planning and Training Committee
Minutes of the November 20, 2014 Meeting
Location: Delaware Emergency Management Agency

Planning and Training Committee Chairman Jamie Turner opened the meeting at 9 AM.

Present were the following:

Jamie Turner (DEMA, Committee Chair), Jamie Bethard (DNREC), Avery Dalton (DEMA, Interim SERC Executive Director), Dwayne Day (DelDOT), David Irwin (New Castle County LEPC, Hazmat Workshop Committee Co-Chair), Kevin Kille (DEMA, SERC Executive Director), Robert Newnam (DE State Fire School), Charles Stevenson (Sussex County LEPC), LTC Angela Showell (DE National Guard), Dr. Har Ming Lau (Division of Public Health), Glenn Gillespie (DEMA, Hazmat Workshop Committee Co-Chair).

Chairman Turner asked if all had the opportunity to review the minutes of the previous Committee meeting (held at DEMA on August 28, 2014). Mr. Newnam motioned that the minutes be approved. Mr. Irwin seconded. Motion carried.

Chairman Turner asked Mr. Irwin to provide an update on the Hazardous Material Workshop Planning Committee. 

Mr. Irwin's comments (summarized): The Committee has met and envisions an exciting program. No commitments will be made regarding expenditures until the HMEP subgrant is issued to the NCC LEPC. Also waiting on the Planning and Training Committee for approval prior to making any commitments.  Mr. Irwin passed out to the Committee members a handout showing the proposed schedule of classes for the workshop and instructors.  (Schedule is attached to this document). 
Chairman Turner asked Mr. Irwin for the names of the members of the Hazmat Workshop Planning Committee.

Mr. Irwin gave the names (as of his present knowledge): Himself, Jamie Bethard, Mark Dolan, Kristina Kreutzer, Chip Stevenson, George Giles, Mark Evans, Jerry Brennan, Joe Leonetti, Dave Mick, Jake Morente, and Glenn Gillespie (as Co-Chair).
Chairman Turner asked Mr. Irwin to provide a summary of a meeting he had with the SERC Chairman Secretary Schiliro and Deputy Attorney General (DAG) Lisa Morris.
Mr. Irwin stated that he was informed that the New Castle County LEPC is a subset of the SERC. Although it is not a State agency, the public perception is that the LEPC is a State agency, and therefore the LEPC cannot solicit funding from private industry to support the Hazmat Workshop.  Only if the LEPC were a 501(c)(3) organization (which it is not), would it be able to solicit funding. Ms Morris stated that the question had arisen before with a prior Secretary of Safety and Homeland Security Mr. Bushweiller. Ms Morris' conclusion is that the New Castle County LEPC is not a 501(c)(3) organization and therefore may not solicit funding from private industry or other private sources.  The SERC Chairman suggested that the NCC LEPC find an existing 501(c)(3) organization to be a partner and that organization could spearhead the fundraising activity. The 501(c)(3) organization would need to be a full partner with the LEPC. Mr. Irwin stated that the Mill Creek Fire Company had volunteered to be the 501(c)(3) organization willing to partner with the LEPC for the fundraising activity. Mr. Dolan stated that the Mill Creek Fire Company is agreeable to the proposition, but would have to clear the process with the Fire Company's CPA and attorneys. Ms. Morris had stated that she would be available to work with Mill Creek Fire Company's attorney. 
Chairman Turner stated that all the organizations who donated to the previous Hazmat Workshops had been current vendors with DEMA. The Public Integrity Commission (PIC) says we cannot solicit funding from firms that do business with us.  By virtue of legal review, the New Castle County LEPC membership had been approved by the SERC, and is therefore a State organization, and are subject to, for example, the FOIA and Open Meeting laws. This is different from the Wilmington, Kent, and Sussex LEPCs, who are managed by their local governments and subject to their local regulations. 

Chairman Turner went on to say the Glenn Gillespie (DEMA) will be the DEMA representative, and Co-Chair, of the Hazmat Workshop Planning Committee. DEMA Fiscal Administrator Bob Harrison will approve or disapprove any financial transactions involving HMEP Grant. In addition, the following persons shall be appointed to the Hazmat Workshop Planning Committee: David Anderson, John R. Clawson, James L. Dennis, William C. Kelly, Samuel Palermo, Kevin Wilson, Glenn Gillespie (as Co-Chair) and Bob Harrison (for HMEP Grant activity approval/disapproval only)
Chairman Turner asked Mr. Kille to contact DAG Morris, and ask her to address, at the SERC meeting, the issue of SERC members making or seconding motions, whose spouses may be involved in activities which may constitute a conflict of interest.

Chairman Turner asked for an update on the HMEP Grant.

Mr. Kille provided the following information on HMEP: The HMEP FY-14 Grant is completed, with $100,240.78 spent out of $110,643.00 allocated to Delaware, or about 91%.  The FY-15 Grant has been awarded ($109,773.48), but subgrantees will not be given their subgrants until approval by the clearinghouse. Clearinghouse approval expected by end of November. 

Chairman Turner asked for a briefing on the process of the SERC Annual Report.
Mr. Kille briefed that the SERC Annual Report had been approved in content at the SERC Meeting on September 10, 2014, pending minor corrections noted by DNREC and New Castle County. Kille briefed the approval process from the DEMA chain of command, through the SERC Chair, to the presentation to Governor Markell.

Chairman Turner asked if there was any new business to discuss. The next SERC meeting is at the Fire School on Wednesday, December 10th at 9 AM. 

LTC Showell was introduced as the replacement on the Committee for COL Wingate.

Further discussion took place on the processes of New Castle County LEPC in planning the Hazmat Workshop. Chairman Turner stated that there will be a meeting with Bob Harrison, who will generate a document outlining the processes in allocating and spending HMEP grant funds. Mr. Newnam will work with Mr. Irwin on the use of SERC funds. 

Chairman Turner recognized Mr. Kille's imminent retirement and thanked him for service to the SERC Planning and Training Committee.  Mr. Turner noted that Mr. Dalton shall be the replacing Mr. Kille as the Interim SERC Executive Director.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mr. Newnam and seconded by Mr. Irwin. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:40 AM.

These notes were prepared for the record by Mr. Kevin Kille and Mr. Avery Dalton, and posted to the Statewide Calendar on November 20, 2014.
Minutes were taken by Kevin Kille and Avery Dalton, and were transcribed to this document by Kevin Kille, SERC Executive Director on November 20, 2014.

Minutes, approved by James E. Turner, III, DEMA, Chair for the SERC Planning and Training Committee.

Signed:
_________________________________________________________

James E. Turner, III, DEMA, Chair for the SERC Planning and Training 

